



SLO Bytes Computer Users’ Group 
Unapproved Minutes of the March 3rd 2013 SLO Bytes meeting of the Board of Officers
Officers present:  Alan Raul, Bob Mires, Ralph Sutter, John Waller
Absent:  Earl Kaplan

Other volunteers present:  Ray Miklas, Don Jones, Bob Grover, Pete Stonehewer

Ralph Sutter filled in for President Earl Kaplan in Earl’s absence. 
The meeting was called to order at 11:56 a. m.  The minutes of the February 3rd, 2013 Board of Officers were approved as submitted.  The Board discussed whether SLO Bytes owned the projector and the sound system or whether it was purchased by another non-profit, the San Luis Obispo Genealogical Society.  Bob Mires provided a receipt for the purchase of a projector.  He had no records for the purchase of the PA system.  Ray Miklas recalled that the Genealogical Society bought the amplifier and speakers.  SLO Bytes purchased the wireless microphone.

Sutter reported on the roll-out of MailChimp to manage the club’s listserv.  Six e-mails bounced.  The remaining 66 were delivered successfully.  Ralph will work with Bob Mires to get current e-mail addresses for those that bounced.

Sutter reported on the Virtual Machines Geek Session held on February 21, 2013.  Seven members attended and most expressed interest in further sessions.  Ralph suggested that at the next session, participants bring their laptop and install their operating system of choice at that session.  Ralph proposed to Linux SIG leader Alan Raul that the virtual machines OS install take place at one of the monthly Linux sessions since many virtual machines enthusiasts also attended the Linux SIGS.  Raul agreed.

Sutter reported that he had been contacted by Herb Feinberg, a member of the APCUG BOD.  APCUG sends member groups PUSH articles for insertion in the clubs’ newsletters when more content is desired.  

Ralph never inserts any of these articles in HardCopy.  Instead, he posts all of them on the SLO Bytes web site along with Judy Taylour’s descriptions of each article.  The archive has all PUSH articles since 2005.  Herb liked the idea and asked if APCUG could incorporate this archive on its own site.  Sutter offered to make all of the content available to APCUG.  Herb will discuss the matter with the APCUG BOD.

Sutter reported that he had enrolled SLO Bytes in the Microsoft Technical Communities program.

Bob Mires announced that the club’s casualty insurance was due in April 2013.  The BOD authorized the $226 payment.  Bob also reported that he would prepare SLO Bytes’ tax forms for 2012.  Though SLO Bytes, as a non-profit doesn’t have to pay taxes, we do have to file.

Mires distributed a list of members whose membership had lapsed.  He will attempt to contact them and learn whether they want to continue their membership.

John Waller will peruse the APCUG Speakers’ List to locate a speaker for the April meeting.

Ralph reported that he will attend a presentation on photographing art presented by Arts Obispo.  If he thinks that it would be of interest to SLO Bytes, he will approach the presenter about scheduling a presentation to our group.  Bob Grover expressed interest in having a presentation for the Digital Photography SIG

Bob indicated that he has lined up a presentation for the April Photo SIG but has yet to do so for the March meeting.

Ray Miklas reported that the President of the San Luis Obispo Genealogical Society had written a letter to the IOOF BOD stressing the importance of having storage space available at the IOOF Hall for the club.  SLO Bytes also has storage needs.  At this point, the IOOF BOD has not responded.

Pete Stonehewer found John Waller’s presentation on the Samsung tablet to be very useful.  He encouraged John to schedule another session dedicated to that device.  John responded that he will be ordering the latest Samsung tablet and once that he has it in his hands, he will be able to provide updated information.

Alan Raul reported on SCALE, the Linux conference that he attended in Los Angeles in late February.  Alan also visited the Microsoft Store.  He will share some of his experiences during his Questions and Answers session at today’s meeting.

The meeting ended at 12:29 pm. 


